
 

 

Important Notice 
    

FDR Drive Tunnel     
between 

90th Street and 80th Streets (Southbound) 
 

Manhattan                                                  Community Board No. 8                                             September   2011 
 

         Beginning Monday, September 12th and continuing to Saturday, September 24th the New York City 
Department of Transportation Division of Bridges will repair asphalt around expansion joints and perform 
drain cleaning in the FDR Drive tunnel between 90th Street and 80th Street. Work begins at 11:00 p.m. and 
continues through 5:00 a.m. the next morning. To accommodate this work lane closures are necessary.  A 
Variable Message Board positioned on the FDR Drive before E.90th Street will alert motorists of 
the travel restrictions. 
 

Southbound FDR Lane Closures 
 

Left or Right Lane: 11:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m. 
 

Left or Right and Center Lane: 1:00 a.m. until to 5:00 a.m. 
 

      Monday, Sept. 12th to Saturday, Sept. 24th   
 

One lane will remain open at all times. 
                                           

All Lanes Reopen at 5:00 a.m. 
 
Director of Community Affairs Fred Herschkowitz is available at 212-839-6307 or 
fherschkowitz@dot.nyc.gov. For all NYC non-emergency services, including inquires 
regarding NYCDOT construction projects, dial 311. Be prepared to give your name, the 
borough of the project, and a return phone number. 
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